March 13 1997

Dr. Robert D. Hudson

Chairman

Meteorology Department

2213 Computer and Space Science Building

College Park

Maryland 20742-2425

Dear  Dr. Hudson,

I have no doubt that Peter Lyster easily satisfies your requirement for promotion to Associate Research Scientist. My assessment is based on the three year collaboration with his first Grand Challenge where my group participated in parallelizing the Data Assimilation code.

His published papers include both innovative new approaches to Kalman filters and more programmatic analyses of the development and use of large scale computational systems. Further he has shown excellent leadership qualities in the two NASA Grand Challenges in which he has been a key figure.

Peter’s respect from NASA is shown by his selection as an application expert for the 1996 PAWS (petaflops) workshop.

I can most easily compare him with his colleagues at JPL before he moved to the East coast. He is, for instance, in a clearly higher class than his respected collaborators Patterson and Ferraro who I know well from my time at Caltech when I worked closely with this group at JPL.

Yours Sincerely,

Geoffrey C. Fox

Director of NPAC,

Professor of Computer Science,

and Physics

Phone: 315 443 2163    Fax 315 443 4741       email gcf@npac.syr.edu,

WorldWideWeb:  http://www.npac.syr.edu

